OGSD School Board Meeting - Oct. 3, 2018

The Oro Grande School District held its monthly School Board meeting Wednesday, Oct. 3, and approved several items affecting students, faculty and parents, including:

- A memorandum of understanding establishing a partnership with Brandman University for California Teachers of English Learners (CTEL) and Cross-Cultural Language and Academic Development (CLAD) certification and authorization for teachers for the 2018-19 school year.
- Accepting donations of school supplies from the Victor Valley Rescue Mission.
- Resolutions proclaiming Oct. 8-14 as School Administrator Week, Oct. 15-19 School Bus Safety Week and Oct. 23-31 Red Ribbon Week.
- An overnight trip for the Riverside Prep California Cadet Corps to attend Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) Camp in San Luis Obispo Nov. 15-18.
- Allowing Riverside Prep Middle School to sponsor and participate in a Breast Cancer Awareness Walk on Oct. 19, with all proceeds to be donated to the American Cancer Society.

The next School Board meeting is scheduled for 5 p.m. on Nov. 7 in the OGSD Conference Room, 19900 National Trails Highway.